Carlton Husthwaite Village Committee

Minutes of a meeting held in the Village Hall, Wednesday, 9th December 2015

Attending: Christine Spalding (Chair), Richard Ford (Secretary), Hilary Bell

(Treasurer), Gladys Howard, Erica Cornish, Sarah Lees

Di Aspinall did not attend.

Minutes of the last meeting were approved. Proposed EC Seconded GH.

Matters arising:

Jubilee Tree: Adam Smith now has the tree ready for planting. The Smiths have also provided a Christmas Tree on the green and RF will formally write and thank them for this generous gesture.

Neighbourhood Watch: EC and John Butler had attended the Hambleton South NWA meeting and had been enthused, despite the fact that there appear to be poor lines of communication from the police. This is being looked into. JB will attend future Hambleton South meetings. System now established in the village for Anne Harrison to pass on by email any info. obtained.

Footpaths along Butt Lane: RF wrote to Highways following previous meeting and they agreed that some repairs were necessary. Whilst some remedial patching has been done this is totally inadequate, and more is required. RF will write again.

Planning: Wildon Grange construction of agricultural building approved.

Wildon Hill Barn planning appeal dismissed.

Chairperson's Report:

CS reported back on her attendance with RF at the Hambleton Parish Liaison Meeting (19th November).

Treasurer's Report:

Balance £1394.82 (including Jubilee Tree funds). £180 due re insurance premium. Unanimously agreed that a quote for £300 for repairing fencing

rails on the green should be accepted. Also agreed that we would seek renewal of the annual £1200 precept.

Correspondence:

Letter from Hambleton re consultation on Hambleton Local Plan, with series of public drop in sessions and meetings.

Letter from Hambleton confirming removal of mini recycling banks in March 2016.

Any other business:

None

Date and time of next meeting:

Wednesday, 17th February 2016 at 7.30p.m.